
From the Principal 
Hi Everyone. If I haven’t met you yet, my name is Dave Hartley and I am PSPC’s new Principal. Thank you to our 
outgoing Principal Donna Gosling for the smooth transition and graciously handing the school over during week one 
of this term. Thank you also to our community, staff and students that have already made me feel very welcomed 
over the past two weeks. 
I am an Aboriginal man on my father’s side and my clan group are the 
Barunggam people of Chinchilla on the Darling Downs, about 4.5 hours 
west of Brisbane. I am married to Helen and I have two beautiful 
daughters, Kirra and Jaya. I also have two cheeky dogs named Frankie and 
Luna. 
 
For the last two years, I have been the Assistant Director-General for State 
Schools Indigenous Education. This was a cultural responsibility that I was 
privileged to lead and I am proud of the work that my team implemented 
across our state. Prior to this, I was the Principal at Bellevue Park State 
School. I am extremely passionate about seeing all kids succeed and I will 
continue to bring this passion into my work at PSPC.  
In the near future, I’ll be running community consultation around the re-
visioning of our school. The last six years have been full of growth at PSPC, 
however I am interested to have a conversation with our community about 
what we want PSPC to become over the next six years.  
 
Parent involvement is important to me and if we want PSPC to become the 
best school on the Gold Coast, I need your help. Instead of posting negative 
comments regarding our school on social media, come and see the school and discuss your concerns. Once we 
understand your perspective and individual issues, we can work with you and our team to improve the situation. 
Thank you to the parents that we’ve already spoken with this year. Because of your feedback, we are already starting 
to make some positive changes. 
 
We’re opening the gates in the afternoon much earlier! Have you noticed? This week we have sent out a map of 
parent waiting zones. Please respect our learning times by waiting patiently in your designated area until the 3:00pm 
music begins. Maximising learning times is important for our students and their teachers – we appreciate your 
understanding and help with this. 
 
Thank you to our students, parents and teachers that have all been impacted by class changes. Your patience and 
understanding is appreciated. Queensland State Schools are resourced based on the number of enrolled students at 
the end of the first eight days of school. Our day eight count was 812 students. We began this week with 34 classes, 
dropping from 37. This was due to many of our students and families enrolling at Gainsborough State School, given 
that they are in this school’s catchment. I have a great relationship with their Principal Mr McCann and I look forward 
to PSPC versing Gainsborough in sport this year and giving them a touch up. :) 
Speaking of sport, we are in the middle of organising some exciting new opportunities for our students. Only students 
with improved attendance and great behaviour will be invited to play. More details around this will be sent out soon. 
In the meantime, please ensure that your child is at school every day.  Be kind and be excellent, 
 
Dave Hartley |  Principal 
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From the Deputy Principals 

 
Attendance Week 2              Our current attendance rates (school targets 95%)  

With the continued enrolment growth there is increasing pressure on the carpark. Student safety is everyone’s 
business. Please respect the conditions of the Drop and Go Zone by not leaving your vehicle unattended in this area and 
only parking for the designated 2min timeframe. Alternatively delay pick up until 3.15pm and avoid the long queues. 
  
The Dental Van is again looking to support our families for FREE dental check ups. Though the dental van will be in the 
school till end of Term 1 2020 we are encouraging all families to take up this service asap. Parents need to ring 1300 300 
850 and arrange a time they can attend with their child/ren.  
 

If families need to raise an issue with the school, the first point of contact is the classroom teacher. Please email them 
to make an appointment. Teachers will respond within 24 hours to make an appointment. If after interaction with the 
teacher and you are not satisfied, contact the sector deputy by email and we will get in touch with you. 
 

Prep and Year 1 Deputy—Matt Weir mweir15@eq.edu.au 
Year 2 and 3 Deputy—Kellie Fletcher kflet24@eq.edu.au 
Year 4, 5 and 6 Deputy—Stuart MacKenzie smack31@eq.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
This year, we are continuing our commitment to Accelerating Achievement in Reading and 
Writing through Targeted Teaching.  While our students have improved overall in the levels of 
achievement (A-E) against the Australian Curriculum, we know  that each student deserves 
the opportunity to achieve success from their starting point.  
 

To support our work to accelerate student achievement,  we welcome a new team member, 
Allison Rudd, as our Head of Department—Curriculum. Allison comes to us from Benowa 
State School and she has a wealth of experience in building teacher capability to meet student 
needs.  
 

This week, teachers have been closely looking at the assessment they will use this term to 
assess student learning accurately.  
Kellie Fletcher, Stuart MacKenzie & Matt Weir | Deputy Principals 
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Prep Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

90.3% 93.2% 91.6% 90.7%  90.6% 91.2% 93.2% 

Every day counts 

Teaching & Learning 

We have a number of events and activities to look forward to:  

In the coming weeks…. 
Wednesday 10th February—5:30pm 
P&C Meeting, all welcome 

Friday 12th February—9:00am 
Senior Assembly 

Monday 15th February 
School Banking begins 

 

mailto:mweir15@eq.edu.au
mailto:kflet24@eq.edu.au
mailto:smack31@eq.edu.au
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Celebrating Success 
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Students of the Week  
Prep A  Indi Jaxon 

Prep H Jaxon Rosalie 

Prep P Ryan Grace 

Prep R Tatum Sahara 

Prep T Lawson Harper 

1B Malix Blue 

1H Alexia Yana 

1KL Rori Jasper 

1L Dexter CC 

1O Olivia Zara 

1/2A Irie Amritpal 

1WL Marlayah Arlo 

2B Jharal Savana 

2D Pheonix Sophie 

2MS Loren Maddox 

2P Indigo Mason 

2T Benjamin Caiden 

PBL Award Winners 
Prep A  Zidaan Harrison 

Prep H Aylah Patrick 

Prep P Louisiana Rhys 

Prep R Linda Niko 

Prep T Ryan Iana 

1B Summer CA 

1H Eknoor Jarrel 

1KL Lincoln Asher 

1L Paige Kyan 

1O Alyrah Dante 

1/2A Kaizyn Jamison 

1WL Kyeisha Charlotte 

2B Hayley Brodie 

2D Toni Eli 

2MS Maya Matthew 

2P Marli Chase 

2T Kendall Alayna 

The following students were announced on Junior Assembly last week. We look forward to recognising the senior 
school award winners in the next newsletter after this weeks assembly. 

This week the PBL focus has been on following routines and transitions around the school.  Routines and transitions are 
important as they set a standard to adhere too and give our students a day to day structure.  
 
Next week the PBL focus is to resolve conflict peacefully. Peaceful conflict resolution ensures all parties are respectful 
and safe. The 5 Finger Rule for conflict resolution: ignore, move, explain, stop and report gives all students an easy to 
remember and effective support strategy. 
 
This year we have some exciting changes taking place with our Positive Reinforcement System; Step Ups. All students 
receive Step Ups when they demonstrate our School Wide Behaviour Expectations. This year we will move into a tiered 
system rewarding students for every 10 Step Ups they receive.  Below is the new reward system for 2021:  

At 10 Step Ups, students will receive a bronze certificate from their classroom teacher. 
At 20 Step Ups, students will receive a silver certificate from their classroom teacher. 
At 30 Step Ups, students will receive a gold certificate from their classroom teacher. 
At 40 Step Ups, students will receive a bronze coupon from the new Step Up Shop. These coupons have been developed 
based on suggestions from students and include things such as using the teachers chair for a day or borrowing sports 
equipment during play. 
At 50 Step Ups, students will receive a silver coupon from the Step Up Shop. These coupons include such items as wear-
ing jeans to school for a day or VIP parking for their bike or scooter. 
At 60 Step Ups, students will receive a gold coupon from the Step Up Shop. These coupons include such items as wearing 
free dress to school, VIP seating on assembly or dressing your teacher up in fancy dress. 
At 70 Step Ups, students can spend 30 minutes in the junior or senior playrooms. 
At 80 Step Ups, student will again visit the Step Up Shop to pick from a selection of items to keep. These items, which 
have been suggested by students, include things such as books, stationery, slime or putty. 
At 90 Step Ups, students will watch a movie in their PJ’s in the hall with snack food. 
Finally, at 100 Step Ups, students will participate in a Rewards Day session and Principal’s lunch.  

PBL Focus 
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From the P&C 
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Welcome to a new school year,  it’s been lovely to see everyone again. We hope you all had an amazing time off.    
 
With a pause in our fundraising last year, we have plenty of fundraising to do this year. Looking forward to some 
familiar faces and new faces coming to join the P&C and also coming to help volunteer. We are very excited 
about our fundraising calendar this year with a few new things and a few previous ones that have been a lot of 
fun for the past few years.    
 
Our Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on the 10th March 2021 5:30pm. This meeting is where the 
executive positions will be elected. If you are interested in putting your name in for any of the exec positions 
please email pandc@pimpamaspc.eq.edu.au with a Bio. Meetings are held every 2nd Wednesday of the month at 
5:30pm for parents and people of the community to attend.   
 
If you are just wanting to volunteer for events this year please also email us and we’ll add you to a volunteer 
messenger group. There will be posts on the parents Facebook pages and the school Facebook page calling for 
volunteers, so if you don’t have a chance to email them just comment on any of those posts.   
 
Looking forward to hearing from you  
P&C Executive Team 

mailto:pandc@pimpamaspc.eq.edu.au


School Banking 

Pimpama State Primary College is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all 
students. 
 
School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way to help teach your child the importance of saving. Children 
who deposit money into their Youthsaver account through School Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which they 
can save up and redeem for exciting rewards. 
 
The rewards available during 2021 are: 

 
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers Contribution of $5 
for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the number of 
students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. For more information about 
contribution payments, visit commbank.com.au/sbinfo. 
 
School Banking day is Monday. Each week you need to hand their Dollarmites Deposit Wallet into their classroom 
teacher for collection by our school banking Co-ordinators. Once deposits are processed they will then be 
returned to the classroom teachers pigeon holes to be handed back to students.  
 
We will be holding a School Banking Information Session at our school:  
 
Time: 8:15am 
Date: Monday 15th February 
Location: Outside Administration Building 
 
Please join us and find out more about the School Banking program and how your child can get involved.  
 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account. A School Banking 
representative will be available at the Information Session to explain how you can do this. In order to verify 
yourself and your child, you will need your driver’s licence and your child’s birth certificate, but if you don’t have 
these with you on the day, you can complete verification online at home. 
 

School Banking Team 

 Terry Denton’s Activity Book · Scented Stackable Highlighters 

·  Mini Soccer Ball (size 2) ·  Icicle Slapband Ruler 

·  Treetop Stationery Set ·  Snowy Origami Set 

·  Treetop Handball ·  Water Skimming Bounce Ball 

·  Tomato Seed Kit ·  Polar Pencils & Pencil Toppers 

·  Emoji Wallet ·  Scratch Art Cards 

·  Snakes & Ladders Game  

http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking

















